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The three General Administration Meeting 
 

ROME, Italy - “Great are the work of the Lord; they are pondered by all who delight in them” 

Psalms 111:2. It was the day that three newly elected General Administrations, Priests of the 

Company of Mary, Brothers of Saint Gabriel and Daughters of Wisdom met on 11th October 

2024 in the General house of the Montfort Missionaries in Rome. 

 

The meeting began at 9 a.m in the morning with opening prayer by Father Marco PASINATO, 

SMM, the Vicar General of the Montfort Missionaries and later, the gathering was welcomed 

by Father Yoseph Putra Dwi Darma WATUN, SMM, the Superior General of the Montfort 

Missionaries. In his welcome address, he invited all the three congregations that “the members 

of the three congregations are invited to work unitedly the common projects inspired by the 

charism, to celebrate particular feast and events with those who live this same spirit in order 

to transmit and increase this gift given by God to the Church”. 

 

After that, the members who were present introduced themselves to the floor. The purpose of 

this meeting is to collaborate each other in order to carry out the founder’s desire of the mission. 

The important issues like the session FIM Pontchateau the “Radiant pole”, pastoral 

collaboration in Pontchateau and Masion Longue, Mission Plouvier and Museum were 

discussed. 

 

After the discussion, the Brothers of Saint Gabriel shared their responsibilities and sisters 

shared their responsibility as the General Administration. After the fruitful discussion, we 

shared the meal together and departed from the place. The whole meeting was coloured with 

the presence of the three superior Generals and team which added flavour to the discussion. 

 

 

Fr. Prem KUMAR, SMM 


